PPE HOA ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES
Thursday, March 19, 2015

7:00 p.m.

Bear Dance Club House

The meeting was called to order by HOA President Hank Wilcox at 7:00 p.m.
Officer report from President, Hank Wilcox
Mr. Wilcox welcomed all attendees and thanked them for their participation in the annual meeting.  He noted that participation in the meeting this year was greater as was the number of dues paying members which was up to 81 households and represented over a 200% increase over the previous year.  
Several items were noted regarding the HOA board of which the first was that all positions are voluntary and unpaid.  The board’s ongoing goal is to protect the investment of all homeowners, maintain the environment we all moved to this community for and continually provide value through wildfire mitigation and education on living and thriving in this habitat.
Approximately 183 5-acre properties encompass Perry Park East with only a few lots left to be built on.  2 houses are currently in progress with a few empty lots on the market.  Regardless of whether a property has a current structure, dues are to be collected on all owned sites.
Election of Board Members
Mr. Wilcox teed up the election of board members that was on the docket.  Two board members, Doug Corley – Architectural Committee, and Janice Larson – Secretary Treasurer were up for re-election with an added position of 1 more ACC member to be voted on of which was Paul Erickson.  Any additional individuals interested in serving were requested to place those names on the ballots for voting.  Ballots were passed out and would be collected and tallied with the announcement of results prior to adjournment.

Secretary Treasurer Report, Jan Larson
The 2014 financials were reviewed in detail with very positive results noted in dues received for the year.  There was over a 200% increase in paid dues, up from 39 in 2013 to 81 residences in 2014.  93% of receivables generated are from homeowners dues of $50 with balance arrived from applications for new structures or outdoor enhancements.  Chipping charges for those residences who have not paid dues or those that have paid but did not assist in the physical chipping process make up a small fraction of the income.
Expenses were essentially unchanged from the previous year with the greatest exception being the CUSP (Coalition for the Upper South Platte) donations for spearheading, staffing and equipping the HOA chipping activities.  The expense for this activity was significantly down from the previous year.  Savings account was virtually untouched in 2014.
New Business

Chuck Hutton, ACC Member, CUSP and chipping update
Mr. Hutton briefly outlined several critical topics for residents in the ‘fire zone’ as we are in Perry Park East.

· A seminar is scheduled for March 27, Pikes Peak Wildfire Prevention 
· Utilize the fire department web site:  www.larkspurfire.org
· Sign up for ‘Code Red’ – reverse calling for disasters

· Review the wildfire evacuation plan

· Establish your household ‘Ready-Set-Go’ plan

· Request a free fire safety evaluation of your property

· A wildfire mitigation subtraction on state income tax is in place – review House Bill 13-1012 – able to subtract some of the cost of  work done
· Douglas county conservation district grants – $500 matching grants – see www.dcconservation
· The chipping schedule for our community has been set for June 5/6 and October 23/24
Doug Corley, ACC Member, teed up the next speaker, Tom Cornelius with the Douglas County Sheriff’s Department, to discuss partnering with the residents of Perry Park East to establish a neighborhood watch.  

There was a very comprehensive discussion covering what constituted ‘suspicious activities’ for residents to be aware of:

1. strange vehicles driving slowly through the neighborhood 

2. persons knocking on doors and asking for someone who does not live there  
3. persons looking around homes or vehicles – looking in windows  
4. rental trucks or vehicles in the neighborhood  
5. strangers in the back yard  

He then outlined how the community can help.  Pay attention, eyes and ears, start a neighborhood watch program!  

1. Get to know your neighbors  

2. Regularly share info with law enforcement and with neighbors 

3. Home security – procedural security, observant, communicate

4. Lighting is the least expensive option  

5. Never hide keys outside under mats or a rock

6. Locks; use deadbolt locks on exterior doors and use good strike plates and long screws  
7. Garages; close your garage door, lock the door to the house from the garage….use common sense!
8. Vacation:  consider not canceling your mail or newspaper.  Think about lawn mowing and snow shoveling the same way you normally do.
9. Emergency Preparedness.  Keep a list of important phone numbers and contacts
 Security surveys and alarms were also covered.  Keep in mind that Douglas County has an alarm ordinance.  Being proactive is always better than reactive!

Darren Weekly, Patrol Division and SWAT commander, was then introduced to provide a patrol division overview.  A general organizational chart and overview of the sheriff’s office and the patrol division, as well as what is happening in the general area, was covered.  He noted there has been a 30% increase in fraud and forgery in the area with a 25% decrease in drug violations in overall Douglas County.
As far as staffing there are 15 deputies on swing shift covering 844 square miles.  The total staff is 124 deputies.  Traffic units staffing is 8 with 1 sergeant.  They go where the complaints are.  PPE is located in what is termed as District 9 with 1 deputy in our area 24/7.  Priority one call time is 9 minutes for Larkspur.
There have been 3 burglaries in our immediate area the past 6 months; Quartz Mountain, Poncha Drive and Best Road.  Most were comprised of back door kicks, front door kicks and window entry.  A pattern has emerged where these have occurred on Monday, Wednesday and Friday when folks are at work.

An Email address:  http://raidsonline.com/  was provided for online crime information for our neighborhood.  Just enter your address to see what crimes are happening in our immediate area.
‘No soliciting’ window stickers were offered for the neighborhood and will be dropped off in the near future to the PPE Board.
Officer James Romero, Department of Wildlife, local wildlife officer was then introduced to discuss how we live with the bears and mountain lions in our area.  Bears are out April through October but can be out year round under certain circumstances!  He noted that food, shelter, water and space are what brings wildlife into the area.  Most likely food is top priority.  It is important to try to eliminate some of those sources.  How to reduce conflicts:

1. Remove for bears:  bbq grills, seed bird feeders, hummingbird feeders, garbage, compost, bird baths, pets, pet food and water

2. Secure doors, secure windows, close garage doors
3. Use ammonia to clean out trash cans – will help keep bears away

A reminder that it is illegal to feed bears, lions and deer!
Should you encounter an animal ‘Be SMART’
S    Stop

M  Make yourself look BIG

A   Announce firmly ‘leave me alone’

R   Retreat and back away slowly

T  Tell an adult

He noted the following Definitions of Behavior to be aware of on how CPW manages interactions by the public with wildlife:

Nuisance:  visible but not a threat to humans

     Education, aversive conditioning, relocation, euthanize

Depredating:  threatens, injures or kills livestock 
     Education, aversive conditioning, relocation, euthanize

Dangerous:  poses an immediate threat to human safety

     Based on location and/or behavior education, relocation, euthanize

Utilizing the above behavior definitions it is appropriate to contact the state patrol or CPW.  They should not be contacted if it is just a sighting as most likely they will not come to the scene.  Only contact them if there is an immediate threat to human safety!  The first call should be to the State Patrol Dispatch at 303-239-4501.  If you encounter an injured animal contact Colorado Parks and Wildlife at 303-291-7227.  Some notes for safety:
1. people and pets should be encouraged to stay inside
2. should not corner or approach the animal
3. if the animal is still on the move, give it space, don’t actively  pursue
4. if in a tree or up a pole – monitor until CPW arrives

Residents are also requested to report any poaching that is witnessed or heard of.  You can go online and report anonymously if desired.
Chief Stuart Mills, Larkspur Fire Department & Charles Walden, volunteer chief and attorney for the department were introduced.   
Chief Mills noted he has been with the department for 17 years.  The previous fire chief moved to an operations role in Monument.  The 13% decrease in property valuations over the past years cut $275,000 out of the fire department budget which equals roughly 3 – 4 staff out of the mix.  Charles Walden has done a great job at writing grants which has helped maintain staffing during this time.  There is staffing in the main station however Perry Park Ranch is effectively closed and is currently being staffed with volunteers.  There is no planned staffing during the week.  The budget deficit was discussed at great length with explanations as to how the community can/will be supported.  The move forward plan is to apply for more grants starting with a training officer salary for one year.  Grants will also be put in for much needed equipment.  They will continue working on correcting financial issues via grants to support the station and community.
Announcement of Board Members

Mr. Wilcox announced that both Doug Corley, ACC, and Jan Larson, Secretary Treasurer were re-elected for another term.  Paul Erickson was elected as a new ACC board member.
The meeting was adjourned by Mr. Wilcox at 9:25 p.m. 

